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Lisa Vaughan

From: Murphy Kev [Kev.Murphy@northants. pnn.police.uk]
Sent: 18 September 2013 16:03

To: Russ Howell

Cc: Lisa Vaughan; Worthington Mark; Paul Maylunn
Subject: Euro Foods 28A Rockingham Road, Kettering

Attachments: Murphy Kev_11_56_44 2013_09_18.PDF

Mr Howell,

I am aware that Mr Paul Maylunn has submitted an application for the review of
the Premises Licence for the above mentioned premises, on behalf of
Northamptonshire Trading Standards Service.

Please find below a representation in support of this review made on behalf on
Northamptonshire Police. This representation includes supporting evidence in
the form a written statement made by PCSO Nadia Norman.

The Premises Licence for Euro Foods was transferred into the name of the
current owner, Mr Arasi AHMADI, in July 2012. As a result of concerns around
the proper licensing of the store and 'street drinking' whilst the premises were
under the control of the previous owner I visited the premises on 13th July
2012 and spoke with Mr AHMADI. Personal details were checked and verified
and advice was given around the sale of alcohol and proper control of persons
buying alcohol from the store.

On 01st September 2012 police officers attended the premises in response to a
report that a large fight was taking place inside the shop.

several Eastern European males exited the premises as officers arrived and
witnesses state that these males had been fighting amongst themselves. It was
evident that these males had been purchasing alcohol from the shop and
consuming it outside in the street. PC 1198 Sae-Thang attempted to advise the
shop owner around selling alcohol to drunks and allowing them to consume the
alcohol outside of his premises, however, his response was merely to blame the
police for not turning up as quickly as he would have liked.

The premises were visited on 26th Oct 2012 by Police and Trading Standards
officers when PC 440 White seized a number of identification documents that
were apparently being held by the PLH in respect of unpaid debts. The following
items were seized and retained: 25 x Driving Licences / 3 x Passports / 2 x
Bank cards. The majority of these documents clearly belonged to Polish and
Lithuanian nationals. Mr AHMADI was subsequently interviewed and advised by
PC White in respect of these documents.

The Area surrounding the premises has been subject to an 'AO1' since April
2013 and forms part of a 'DPPQ' - (These terms are further explained by PCSO
Norman in the accompanying statement).
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On 19th May 2013 at around 1845hrs PCSO Norman attended the premises
after being informed by the Borough CCTV control room that there was a group
of males outside of the store drinking alcohol. PCSO Normans statement details
the level of drunkenness encountered and the fact that she had to call for
assistance due to the demeanour and behaviour of some of the males. Again it
was highlighted albeit not evidenced that ‘drunken sales’ were taking place.

In view of the concerns documented and the findings of Northamptonshire
Trading Standards officers it is clear that the licensing objective of 'Preventing
Crime and Disorder' is not being properly promoted.

Regards,

Kev.

PC 1048 Kev Murphy | Licensing Officer
Community Safety dept | Northamptonshire Police
W le; o 1l Ext 5706] @ | ucsiific 01933 235175
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